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International Association of
Machinists and Aerospace Workers

Local Lodge 32


NOTICE TO ALL LOCAL LODGE 32 MEMBERS
As you may be aware, the company has approached the local lodge shop committee asking the members to take a 10% wage reduction for 90 days, and a deferral of the negotiated wage increase that was to take effect July 1, 2020. Your shop committee has been in constant discussions with the company and here are the facts.
1) We asked that if we were to take a 10% reduction in pay that this would guarantee no layoffs – The Company stated they cannot guarantee this.
2) We requested that members only work 72 hours in a pay period, which would accomplish the 10% pay reduction – The Company refused.
3) We requested that this situation would not affect our pay raise in July 2020 – The Company will give us this pay raise at the end of the contract, July 2021, with no back pay.
4) The shop committee requested that we should receive more PTOs, 10 instead of 5 – The Company countered with 1 extra PTO, to be used only in the 3rd or 4th quarter (6 instead of 5 PTOs)

5) DND is still paying CAE for the contract during the COVID-19 pandemic.
6) When the union asked why the company was doing this, the company answered CAE worldwide needs cash.
7) IF we take this 10% pay cut, it will be for 90 days. After that, the company will revisit this,and will not recover our lost wages (no back pay) 
This is all the information that the company has provided us. The company has also stated that should this 10% pay cut be refused, they will do whatever it takes.
In Solidarity, 
Your LL 32 Shop Committee

